SBDM MINUTES – April 9, 2009

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 3:30 p.m. Members present were Gayla Routt, Dana Ingram, Trish Stock, Maria Valone and Teresa Morgan.  Minutes were recorded by Mary Silva.


OPENING BUSINESS

a.  The April agenda was approved by the council.

b.  The February minutes were approved by the council.  (No March meeting)

c.  Good News – We have been receiving many complimentary remarks about our school and staff from parents of transfer students, concerning work expectations, discipline, and teacher rapport.


STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

a.  Math Instruction – Mrs. Stock brought up concern about the number of students not on grade level in the area of math.  Teachers discussed the amount of content that is required according to the program of studies.  Changes are being made to the math standards.  As a SBDM council, we will be working with teachers on math instruction and suggestions for closing this gap.  Mrs. Morgan mentioned that the CCC Lab can be more focused to a certain area of math; i.e. geometry, etc., that the students are learning in class, for more reinforcement and understanding of the skills.


PLANNING

a.  Monthly Review – Math Instruction (We will come back to that).

b.  We will review the CSIP at the April faculty meeting.

c.  Section 7 – We will not be allowed to use section 7 monies for personnel.  We would like to request Smart Boards and more classroom computers.


BUDGET

The School Activity Fund Schedule of Balances were reviewed for February and March.


COMMITTEE REPORTS

a.  FRC – We reviewed the February Advisory Council Minutes and the March and April schedules.


NEW BUSINESS

a.  There will be no staffing cuts for the 2009-10 school year.

b.  SBDM Elections – We are preparing for our upcoming council elections for the 2009-10 school year.

c.  SBDM would like to look at the possibility of having a full-time GT teacher next year.

d.  Forwarding e-mails – We discussed the issue of forwarding e-mails that are not school related.  We will write policy on this issue.


EXECUTIVE SESSION

a.  Katharine Morales (2nd grade teacher), Yvonne Stroud(4th grade teacher) have given their resignations but will finish out the school year.  

b.  Kristen Wolff (Asst/Special Ed) has given her immediate resignation and her last day is April 10th.  A substitute will finish out the school year.


ADJOURN

The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 p.m.

